
 

 
 

Monthly Business Meeting 
 

The Regular Monthly Business Meeting was held on February 9, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. “Social 
Distancing” guidelines were still encouraged. Masks were encouraged but not mandated. 
Bro. Billy Compton served as moderator.  
 
The minutes were recorded as follows by the church clerk, Charlotte Benningfield: 
 
Bro. Billy Compton called the meeting to order.  
 
The minutes stood approved as read. 
 
Treasurers Report stood approved as presented by Andrea Morrison. 
 
Committee/Department Reports 
 
Sunday School: Josh Veatch reported that Sunday School is going well, with the new class, 
Dirt & Ribs, based on Genesis 2:19 meeting in Room 109. This is a coed, intergenerational 
class for anyone who wishes to attend. Spring literature will be ordered in the next couple 
weeks.  
 
Transportation: Sam Graham reported the bus is available and ready for any group to take a 
trip. 
 
Security: Sam Graham wants to thank the team for their dedication and work through the 
snow and ice, extra Christmas activities, and Sunday School restart help. He and Josh Veatch 
have installed a wireless doorbell at the side ramp door that will alert the security office if 
you need to gain entrance and no one is manning that door.  
 
Deacons: Dennis Wise reported seven present with no recommendations. 
 
Vision 24: Josh Veatch reported the Video Camera System Committee will meet tonight to 
consider 3 bids. The Renovation Committee will be considering a bid from a contractor with 
the next week.  



Trustees: No report 
 
W.M.U.: No report 
 
Personnel: Jim Sabo reported they will meet next Wednesday to consider a Minister of 
Music candidate. 
 
Unfinished Business: Don Veatch is securing a tent for the Sept 18-21 Tent Revival at 
Muldraugh Hill Baptist Church. 
 
Vacation Bible School dates are set for June 12-17, 2022. 
 
New Business: Kaylene Poff recommended there be a notation in our MHBC Business 
Meeting Minutes regarding the recent death of Bro. L. D. Kennedy on January 27, 2022 at 
the age of 97. He was an Interim Pastor here in 1969 between Bro. E.V. Carrier and Bro. 
Bruce Hullette. (See the attached obituary). Kaylene Poff made a motion that the church 
purchase 20 Gideon Bibles for $100 to be given in memory of Bro. Kennedy. Second by Jim 
Sabo. Motion carried.  
 
Sam Graham made a motion to adjourn. Second by Mark Speer. Motion carried.  
 



 
 



 
 


